EXPECTATIONS UP, RESOURCES DOWN

Kentucky’s goal is for all students to
graduate from high school and be ready for
college and career.

As a state, we've committed to much higher
expectations, but state funding per student
has declined in program after program.

It's time to invest in our children, providing
the vital financial support required to meet
our bold new goals.

The graphs below show the key declines in
per pupil funding, adjusted for inflation.
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This report was developed by KEAT, the Kentucky Education Action Team, focused on securing sufficient funding for our children's futures: www.keat.org
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KENTUCKY EDUCATION ACTION TEAM
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OUR MESSAGE

Kentucky’s children deserve the best the Commonwealth can give them. Each child’s
chance for a good education comes just once. Kentucky’s future depends on today’s
children gaining the skills necessary to create an economy that will sustain us all.

The good news for Kentuckians is that our public schools are a great investment. Our
students are now scoring at national average in mathematics and above national
average in reading and science on the National Assessment of Education Progress.
Considering ever increasing students’ needs and the reduced investment over the last five
years, our public schools do a great job. However, continued improvement will depend
on additional state revenues.

The members of the Kentucky Education Action Team call on the elected leadership
of the Commonwealth to commit additional state revenues for our students. As a
beginning, we request that state funding be restored to 2008 school-funding levels. We
pledge our assistance in building a groundswell of support among Kentucky citizens to
build on that minimal level of funding.

The General Assembly took an important step in 2009 when it mandated higher
standards for learning, better student testing, and more understandable ways of
reporting student progress. The General Assembly — and Kentucky citizens — expect more
of our public schools than ever before.

At the same time we demand more from our students and schools, students’ needs
are growing. Increasing numbers of students live in poverty and often need extra support
to succeed in school and in life. Over the last five years, the state’s financial support for
our children has not kept pace with those demands. Funding for schools has not kept up
with increased cost of everything from food to energy to personnel. State funding for the
Support Educational Excellence in Kentucky (SEEK) program, the basic school funding
system, has also gone down.

Funding for specific programs has been drastically cut. State funding for textbooks
and other learning materials has been eliminated. At the time when teachers need the
most help to upgrade their skills to meet the increased demands, state funding for their
professional development has been reduced by two-thirds.

We know now that other sources of revenue for our schools are also declining.
Federal funding is already shrinking and expected to shrink even more. Local funding —
largely provided by property taxes — is declining as property values continue to fall.

The members of the Kentucky Education Action Team look forward to working with
members of the General Assembly, the Governor and other supporters of education to
assure our children’s and our Commonwealth’s future. The needs of our students, public
schools and state are urgent. The time to act is now.
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